ALSTONEFIELD PARISH COUNCIL

The Clerk to the Council: Maureen Binfield: 01335 310146
c/o The Village Hall, Alstonefield, Ashbourne, Derbyshire. DE6 2FR 
Councillors: Nick Bonsall (310262).  Dot Griffin (310249).
Frank Lipp (310302).  Noel Peat (310000).  Cathy Reavy (310125).
 Kevin Stockton (310347) Rupert Hignett (310389)
Minutes of the Annual General Meeting (Annual Parish Meeting), held on 18th May 2011 at Alstonefield Village Hall

Present:  Cllr N Bonsall, Cllr D Griffin, Cllr F Lipp, Cllr N Peat, Cllr C Reavy, Cllr K Stockton,

Cllr R Hignett.  Mrs M Binfield – Clerk

Two Members of the public were also present.

(Unless otherwise stated, all resolutions minuted below were proposed, seconded and then agreed by all Councillors present.  Only when a decision is not unanimous will details be minuted).
1  Election of Chair and Vice Chair – Following the Parish Elections on 5th May 2011, Councillors applied and were duly elected Parish Councillors for Alstonefield.  Cllr Griffin was proposed and seconded as Chair and Cllr Peat was proposed and seconded as Vice Chair.
2  Election of Officers following District and Parish Council elections.  Councillors applied and were duly elected Parish Councillors.
3 Apologies – No apologies
4  Minutes of Annual Parish Meeting held on 19th May 2010 – Agreed and signed
5 Chairman’s Report
Cllr Griffin took the Chair and reported that the Council Membership had not changed and that it was excellent to maintain the full Council and thanked all present.
It was reported that the audit had been successfully completed and that the precept had been reduced.

Services provided:  

The greens continued to be well maintained by the lengthmen who work extremely hard and whose efforts are greatly appreciated.

The honesty boxes are working well and continue to raise monies for the Parish

With the help of the SCC Community Paths Initiatives grant,  a big improvement was being made to local footpaths.

Milldale – Resident’s parking signs are now in place it is hoped that this will make it clearer to visitors not to park here.  Cllr Peat commented that there had been a marked improvement.

Web Site – This continued to be successful and it was noted that the picture gallery was well worth a visit and thanks should be given to all who maintain alstonefield.org

Cllr Griffin added a vote of thanks to members of the public for supporting the Parish Council and stated that this was very helpful.
A Member of the Public congratulated the Chair and all Officers on the sterling work which was being carried out in the Parish.

The Annual General Meeting was concluded and followed by the Parish Council meeting.
